
ADJUSTED TRYOUT TIMELINE DUE TO COVID-19 
April 22nd, 2020 

 

For questions please call (208) 336 5256 or e-mail 
cwarner@idahoyouthsoccer.org 

 

Due to these unusual times that we are all going through the traditional tryout window will no longer be 

feasible.  As a reminder the IYSA Poaching Policy is still being enforced.   

Each district within in our state is unique and so even though the following represents the States 

timeline for our member clubs, each district may decide on a different timeline if it is agreeable to each 

member club within that district. Districts that wish for a different timeline may consult with their IYSA 

District Commissioner. 

 

• Clubs may ONLY have their currently registered (Aug 1, 2019 - July 31, 2020) players/families 

offered spots and/or register starting Monday - June 8, 2020 

 

o It must be made clear to any player registering that should they wish to cancel that 

registration they may do so up until the official signing period on July 6th, 2020 

 

o Contact initiated by the club staff, parents or any representative with another 

organization's registered player/family prior to June 29, 2020 is considered an IYSA 

poaching violation. 

 

o Registration of a player prior to the June 29, 2020 tryouts who IS NOT a current member 

of the organization/club is considered an IYSA poaching violation.  

 

• Tryouts may begin Monday June 29th, 2020 

 

o It must be made clear to any player registering, should they wish to cancel that 

registration they may do so up until the official signing period on July 6th, 2020 

 

• The signing period is July 6th 2020, at this time any previously signed or new registrations will be 

considered committed once those players have been submitted to IYSA.  

 

Note :  Please make sure that your registration forms have a statement that reminds players 

they are committing for the entire 2020-2021 seasonal year. Without that statement it leaves it 

open for players to claim they did not know they were committing for that length of time.  

During this whole process it is important to emphasize that all players are still committed to their 
current organizations until the end of the seasonal year which is July 31st , 2020  but can still tryout for 
others on the tryout week.   

In the event that we may not be out of the current emergency measures by June 29th   or we are 
restricted due to any mass gathering limitations, IYSA will re-evaluate the situation and adjust 
accordingly.  


